SUFAC

Meeting Minutes for 4 Dec. 2008
I. Call to Order

SUFAC Chair Tania Galligan called the meeting to order at 5:16pm.
II. Roll Call

a. Members Present: Lynsy Beckett, Andy Locke, Brianna Markowski, Lindsay Acterberg, John Lee, Chris McDermott, Joe Tyrrell, Jessica Olive, Yue Yang, Cheng Thao, OFO – Sarah Pratt, Ron Ronnenberg, Ellen, Matt Kehl, Tania Galligan, Tessa Pieper, Ryan Conohan
III. Recognition of Guests – Amber Wittmus- Good Times Programming; Joanna Herrmann- Good Times Programming; Kassie Schnell- Good Times Programming; Amber Delasky- GTP; Dawn Chady- GTP; Rachel Rivard- 4E; Kate Stapleton- Alternate Theatre; Brad Fischer- Phoenix Martial Arts Club; Sarah Markham- Phoenix Martial Arts Club; Abbie O’Toole- Ancient and Medieval History Club; Brittani Werner- Alternate Theatre; Jeff Orvis- Bowling Club; Nick Vogel- Newman Club; Brittany Dulak- Newman Club; Katelyn Santy- Newman Club; Karen Lewens- Bowling Club; Melissa Scheck- Student WEA.
IV. Approval of Agenda- Tania entertained the motion to approve the agenda. Joe motioned to approve. Chris seconded. Matt friendlied to move discussion item “H” to item “C.” Joe accepted the friendly. Andy called the question. Matt acclimated. 
V. Approval of Minutes- Tania entertained the motion to approve the minutes. Andy motioned to approve. Matt seconded. Joe called the question. Matt acclimated.
VI. Reports

a. OFO: Contingency is $26,087.73 and small org is $1500.00.
b. Senate: Meeting Monday.
c. Honorarium Task Force: We are done meeting. We presented the items to Senate and they will vote on them next week. 

d. Senate Ad-Hoc Committee: They presented to senate last week, and are voting on the items next meeting. All are encouraged to attend. 
e. SGA Exec: No report
f. Good Time Programming: Chris stated that he is resigning from SUFAC as the Good Times representative. Ellen is taking over starting tonight and is present for a transition meeting.  
g. Vice Chair: There is a Fourth Estate article heading SUFAC and the BSU Courtcase. Matt also announced that there is a meeting next week because it was decided that this week cannot be our last because we would have to have a lot more org budget presentations at our meetings. 
h. Chair:  Tania apologized for the long agenda. Today we will discuss the Union Auxiliary Budget. Also, Tania stated that she is creating an ad-hoc committee to meet during Christmas break. The goal is to take work off the SUFAC board. Consists of honorariums form all the groups who have them such as Phlash TV, WGBX, and Fourth Estate just to name a few. 
VII. Discussion Items
a. SWEA Reallocation Request: We budgeted to have Bill Banks come and speak. The cost was $250.00 but he was unable to attend so we would like to use the money towards our other speakers over the year. Matt asked if there was an increase in the speakers or if they were just using the money towards the speakers. Chris asked if they thought about replacing the speaker. They do have another speaker coming to speak.
b. Fourth Estate Contingency Request: Came to discuss earlier the purchase of software for their 5 computers. Members of the 4E have been talking with Nicole from OFO and the quote they had used earlier was incorrect. They are in need of a bit more money from their reserve to get the program for the 5th computer. We would like to make it an immediate action item. Andy motioned to make it an immediate action item. Yue seconded. Joe called the question. Matt acclimated. 
c. Bowling Club – We decided as a Men’s Bowling club that we would need some rooms and gas for an added tournament over Christmas break. Brianna asked if they had looked into other funding. They are in the process of getting a 50/50 raffle but they stopped for a bit during finals. They did sell candy bars earlier and had already used the money from that. Cheng asked how many people would be attending. 7 people would attend the trip. Jessica asked what they would do if SUFAC didn’t fund it. They would pay for the trip out of their pockets. Tessa asked if there were any closer trips they could attend. There weren’t any that would be beneficial for the members; also, this was nice because everyone was out of school so more could attend. Cheng asked if there was a registration fee. Yes it is $250 per person and that was already included on the request. 
d. Phoenix Martial Arts reallocation- We would like to do a demo for the international dinner with eskrima sticks. There are 20-25 members and the sticks last about 2 years. Also, public safety requires “weapons” to be in a case so a couple of those would be needed for the members to take home and practice so they will be ready for the dinner. 
e. Martial Arts Budget presentation- S&E includes supplies and photocopying. Sometimes we have literature that needs to be distributed to the members. Committed worksheet includes equipment- things that will help us to learn more such as punching bags, etc. Uniforms for the semester if 15 more students come into the org they will need a uniform. Belts; Sarah stated that she was not sure if belts could be included with this because they couldn’t be reused. Guests are a little bit more expensive, but there a few for fall and a few for spring. Travel includes 4 tournaments in state and one in Minnesota. Cheng asked for the capital item 1 what was being used now. Right now they are borrowing equipment from Sensei, but they will need to be returned. Chris asked if membership fees were being charged. There are not being charged because they feel that students should not be pressured to pay. Martial arts schools are very expensive and they want students to be able to attend them here and get the same type lessons they would from a martial arts school. Cheng asked if this would be the first time they would attend a tournament as a club. They attended a tournament in Minnesota in October and that was the first time. Cheng asked how many attended the last trip. But on average they would guess that around 10-15 would attend. Cheng asked if there was a registration fee. There is a spectator fee that is less expensive and if more uniforms are ordered there will be more students who get the opportunity to join. Uniforms generally cost $50-$0 but the lowest would be around $45. Matt asked if community members could attend the events. Events are just for UWGB students besides the guest speaker who is a community member. Matt asked what the belt concern was- uniforms need to be reused. If new members join in the spring they will need a uniform to compete. A $30 cost is shown for the promotion to the next belt; however the belts are not reusable. The cost is more for the promotion certificates and Sensei Harris has the authority to create the official certificates. People must show commitment to the org. They ran into problems last year where students hadn’t attended any meetings and wanted to go to tournaments. I don’t think that’s fair so we encourage students to attend at least half of the meetings and show commitment with working and fundraising, etc. 
f. Alternate Theatre Org Budget- Under capital items there is a script library listed to be purchased and put into the meeting room in Theatre Hall 178 so it would be able to be read and used by all the students. A vacuum is listed so we can keep our space clean. A portable c.d. player to be used by the Dance works performers and used by people who are in charge of editing, lighting, etc. A little light is needed for the stage management or the electrician that is running the light board. Theatre workshop is in the works for theatre performers and anyone who is interested in attending. Workshops are aimed at armed combat and stage training and another is aimed at pyrotechnics. There are a few travel opportunities scheduled: Milwaukee Repertoire Theatre to attend and see how the professionals work. Also another trip is to attend a theatre in both Chicago and another in Minneapolis. We are attending a show in Chicago next weekend and will possibly get to talk with the director. Other expenses include Danceworks which is possibly being cosponsored by Alternate Theatre. Two studio shows with money budgeted for each section of that. General supplies include different types of duct tape that is needed. A few binders and a little light. Matt asked how much the little light costs. They range from about $30-$50. Also the theatre workshops are $250 for each individual workshop. Chris asked what the reason was for covering more of Danceworks this year. We are proposed to cosponsor Danceworks because we are aware of the things needed as theatre students to improve the performance. Also the dance floor used to be paid for by Mrs. Sheppard but now we are taking care of that on our own. Jessica asked if the trips would be open to the public or just students. They are open to all students. Matt asked if that included faculty and staff. Just open to all students. Joe asked if the set and costumes had to be bought over again after each show. We first look in theatre storage and if it’s not in there we buy it and put it in the storage. Lynsy asked if the students receive credit for the show. The only person who gets credit for the show is the director and that is because they work with a faculty member during the semester. Chris noticed the amount was the same for all the shows during the trips. Yes, they are all around the same amount. Someone asked if there were currently any vacuums available for use. There is one but it is locked away and it is hard to get a hold of, there is also another class that will be using the vacuum next semester so it will be even more difficult to get a hold of. The ranked trips are Chicago, Minneapolis, and then Milwaukee. We haven’t done an overnight trip but next semester we plan to stay overnight the night of the show. Ellen asked on average how much time is spent with alternate theatre in the theatre. 30 minutes to an hour for meetings and during Danceworks it is 24 hours a day for the week of the performance and even the week before. Besides Cyndi Sheppard was there any other funding that came in the past. Cyndi provided the costumes for the ballerinas and Denise provided the costumes for the others. We are currently the only funders. Do you charge anything for performances? No, we do not because we charge for the workshops if we bring in a professional. Brianna asked what Danceworks was. It is a performance where all the dancers on campus get together and present what they had learned during the semester.
g. American Choral Directors contingency request- OFO correction- 2/3 amount is $6877.33. We were looking at going to Oklahoma City for a national convention so we would like to transfer the amount we were approved to attend the state convention in Eau Claire. It will cost less and we will use our own cars. We have 6 students signed up but we are trying to recruit more members. We are trying to get around 12 but that may not happen. We try to advertise around campus but it doesn’t always work. Jessica asked if this was the first convention. They had attended one every year.
h. Ancient Medieval History Club budget- general supplies include $400 for fundraisers. Successful t-shirt fundraiser and we are going to try and do a flower sale or a candy bar sale in the spring. Other expenses include our thought of doing a historic festival with booths and food and apparel of the times. Also with that, we would like to do a Roman triumph with fabric, paint, cardboard swords, togas, etc. $300.00 is requested for our contractual items. This includes bringing the people we met in Beloit at a festival to our festival here. We are a new group and are not quite sure on the amount of everything that is needed. Under food we requested $300 and that would be used for the festival where we would have a booth with historic food or just have food available for people who attend. Matt stated that some of the forms coming in there were errors where prices were being doubled. We went to Chicago a couple weeks ago and it was a success. We continue to increase in membership and we would like to do a couple more trips. Chris asked what the travel would be for. We have a few actors who may come in and possibly some of our friends from Beloit who we met to attend the festival. Cheng asked if they knew the price of the tee shirts. They were unaware of the price because they are not sure which company they are going through yet. Ryan asked who would be able to attend. In the past it was just club members but there was other interest shown so we may now open it to all students. 
i. Bowling Club reallocation- we would like to use the funding from one of our conference tournament to attend a nonconference tournament. For the trip we are going on this weekend we would like to use the leftover money that wasn’t being used for lodging or transportation for the nonconference trip. Andy motioned to make this immediate action item “C”. Lynsy seconded. Joe called the question. Lynsy acclimated.
j. Bowling club budget- General supplies include photocopying about 12 sheets per week- $15.00. Postage for mailing membership fees. Duplicating sheets for the tournaments and flyers or posters. Contractual items include a cosmic bowling league at Willow Creek Lanes. The fees were raised but negotiated to pay the usual $8.00. Willow Creek will be providing pizza and soda the last week. Other fun things to get people motivated are also included in this. There is a total of 9 weeks for this- 10 weeks in the fall and 9 in the spring. There are 24 lanes and the teams can only have 4 people per team. Travel includes 4 conference tournaments each year. Wauwatosa is the first trip. We averaged 20 miles to and from hotel to bowling alley. 10 miles to get food. Madison trip is $550 for registration and 1 night lodging. Oshkosh tournament includes the registration fee and we drive back and forth. South Bend tournament is a non conference trip in Indiana. 4 rooms for 2 nights are also being requested at $80. Trips we leave on Friday night for we average 25 miles to and from hotel and 15 for food. Rock Island trip we leave on Friday and return Sunday evening. We get points with the tournaments we attend and that helps us to get to sectionals. Teams include 8 people. Jessica asked if it would be an inconvenience to leave the morning of the tournament. They would rather not because sometimes they bowl at 8 or 9 in the morning and they take vans so the driver wouldn’t get much sleep. Matt asked how the turnout was for cosmic bowling. They are actually pretty well so far especially at Willow Creek Lanes.
k. Good Times Programming Budget- basic supplies include $325 for photocopying and prescriptions for the fax machine, etc. Public relations totals $4700.00. $1000 for promotional ads, $900 for 4E ads, $1500 for tee shirts. S&E includes $380 for duplicating. Contractual includes partners and programming at $3000. Small orgs come to us to help with other events to help them grow. $3000 for the Gravedancers’ ball, $4800 for weekend programming, Jim Wand is $2700, $1500 for Pat McCurdy. Outdoor conventions and travel include Brewer trips, cosmic bowling, Kalahari trip, Chicago trips, etc. Food is brought down to $32.50 for light snacks for some event. Travel break down is wrong on the excel spreadsheet- ¾ of the entire budget is given back to the students after the 1/3 of the cost is paid for the artists. NACA convention is in Boston this year and we would like to increase our outside factors to $4995. NACA regional is in St. Paul and is $2925. The special events coordinator attends the Nashville convention at $865. There are various jobs associated with Good Times Programming and they include: executive director, special events coordinator, variety and entertainment coordinator, public relations coordinator, etc. Chris included a point of information for the NACA convention stating that it is basically a networking convention. They see 60 out of about 800 performances where they can choose to bring some to the campus at discounted prices. Two salary positions are the graphic artist and the webmaster position. They are figured at $8 and $8.50 and that is decided by the university union. 250 hours comes out to 2000 per semester and we mark hours so we are aware of how many they are putting in. Matt asked where the $300 for the Gravedancers’ ball comes from. We charge admission and figure about 250-300 attendees. Matt asked if there was a reason why they don’t charge for other events. Pat McCurdy is $2 for non students. $1 for students and free with a canned good. We want to provide students with the opportunity to attend the events. The large shows are charged because we have national artists so we have to charge because it’s such a large amount.
l. Newman Catholic Student Community Org budget- The Newman Catholic Student Community is an opportunity to gather and gain a sense of belonging through praying, serving, and belonging to God. General supplies include $75 for pens, pencils, paper, and etc. $135 for our members to gain membership at a national level. Capital items include promotional items. Father Dave came in from Darfur and nursing home cards were done. Contractual items include a day seminar with speaker Jason. He does a seminar that brings enthusiasm to the group. It is open to all students for a full day seminar and students would pay $7 for their own things. The Mike Mangione Band is a Catholic artist that performed at the Cuppa Joy Coffee house in Green Bay. He would give us a discounted rate at $800 and he would do the show while he was making his rounds in Green Bay so we don’t have to pay for his hotel. There would be other groups on campus that would be interested in attending and if we would rank it would be number 1. Jason Simon would focus on a topic such as service. We like to have an incentive of snacks to bring students in. We are excited to offer 3 travel opportunities. Chambers’ Island in the fall, Chambers’ Island in the spring and a fall retreat. They are open to Oshkosh and Silver Lake students as well but we cover only UWGB students. Joe asked about other people that were going to help support. Financially we are the only ones involved but we could get support from other groups by having their members attend. There is a max capacity of 50 students to attend the retreats and we only take 25 students and Silver Lake and Oshkosh take 25 also. We easily fill our 25 students. We have had events that came in but none that needed funding. Someone asked how many people attend the weekly meetings. Around 20 people. Matt asked if they could explain their membership. We pay membership on a national level to grow. Lynsy asked if they could rank their trips and concerts. Fall retreat is number 1, spring conference is number 2, and the spring retreat is number 3. Concert wise Mike Mangione Band is number 1, Fr. Dave speaker is number 2, and the final speaker is Jason.
VIII. Action Items
a. University Union Budget- Tania entertained the motion to approve with recommendations. Joe motioned to approve. Chris seconded. Andy stated that he thought the only big change was the increase of $100 for the dining plans for each student and the increase in hourly wage. Matt motioned to enter committee of the whole for 15 minutes. Joe seconded. Andy called the question. Matt acclimated. Enter at 7:29. The discussion included the integration of the fire system that will be done in 10-11. There was also a comment made that is refreshing to not have the union charging us for everything. They are using Seg. Fees as a last resort. Andy motioned to exit committee of the whole. Matt seconded. Joe called the question. Matt acclimated. Lynsy called the question. Roll call vote passed 9-0-3.
b. Fourth Estate request- Joe motioned to approve. Andy seconded. Lynsy called the question. Roll call vote passed 11-0-1.
c. Bowling Club reallocation- Joe motioned to approve. Andy seconded. Yue called the question. Roll call vote passed 11-0-1.
d. Announcements- Sorry for the meeting next Thursday in 1965 room. Senate will be voting on the different items. Lynsy would like to welcome Ellen to the board. SUFAC has the tradition to have meetings every Thursday so get your next semester schedules in if there is a conflict.
IX. Adjournment- Tania entertained the motion to adjourn. Joe motioned. Lindsay seconded. Matt called the question. Joe acclimated. Adjourned at 7:43 pm.
Respectfully Submitted by,

Amanda Hart
SUFAC Administrative Assistant
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